
Michaelston-Y-Fedw Community Council 
 

Clerk Claire Dixon – 8, Druidstone House, Druidstone Road, Cardiff, CF3 6XF 
 

Phone: 01633 680506 
 

 

 

Minutes of the meeting held at Michaelston-Y-Fedw village hall on Wednesday 6
th

 July, 

2005 

 

Members Present 

 

Councillor Dr C C Rowlands 

Councillor Mrs T Clifford 

Councillor Mr G Davies 

Councillor Mr C Walford 

Councillor Mr S Tyler 

Clerk Mrs C Dixon 

 

Apologies for absence 

Councillor Mrs A Huckle 

Councillor Mr D Philips 

Councillor Mr W Percy 

Councillor Mr W Morgan 

 

 

Members of the Public Present 

None 

Agenda Item and Comments 

 

05/01/056 – Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

 

The minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday June 8th 2005 were read and 

accepted as a true record.  This was proposed by Councillor Tyler and seconded by 

Councillor Davies. 

 

05/01/057– Matters Arising 

 

The same matters arose that were on the June minutes. 

 

05/01/058 - Police & Neighbourhood Watch Matters 

 

There was no representation from the Police.  However, Councillors noted that they had 

been told by local residents of a number of garden furniture/equipment thefts.  

Therefore, the community needs to be vigilant. 

 

05/01/059 - Planning 

 

One planning application was received: 



 

CONEX:  Erection of replacement garage and store affecting public right of 

way, West Lodge, Druidstone Road, Old St Mellons 

 

DECISION:  Approved, as long as it did not impinge on footpath. 

 

 

05/01/060 Roads – Hedges – Verges and Bridges 

 

There were no new issues raised, although Councillors attended the Liaison Meeting in 

June and they again pressurised the Councillors regarding the state of the roads.  See 

Meeting Reports for full details. 

 

05/01/061 - Correspondence 

 

Calor Village of the Year Entry -  Unfortunately MYF did not win the category entered. 

 

 

05/01/062 - Finance Matters 

 

Clerks Salary - £48. 

 

05/01/063 - Meetings Reports 

Councillors attended the quarterly Liaison Meeting at Newport City Council.  Again, 

they tabled questions on the continuing poor state of roads.  The Head of Engineering, 

Brian Kemp, emphatically stated:  “There are no plans for re-surfacing works in 

Michaelstone-y-Fedw area this financial year.  The safety inspection was undertaken in 

December, and as a result minor repairs were carried out in January 2005.  Pound Hill, 

Began Road and Tyla Lane were jet patched during May 2005.”   

 

 

 

05/01/064 - Chairman’s Business 

 

The bus service to Michaelston y Fedw is rumoured to be under threat due to the lack of 

use. 

 

Action:  Clerk to find out more from Cardiff City Council 

 

Planning Protocol Meeting attended by Councillor Rowlands.  All public buildings must 

satisfy wheelchair access provisions. The Community Council needs to be able to 

demonstrate this with the plans for a ramp into the Village Hall, and the widening of the 

doorway. 

 

Action:  Councillor Rowlands to provide more information. 

 

There being no further business the meeting concluded at  The next meeting is to be 

held on Wednesday, September 7
th

    2005. at the Village Hall, Michaelston-Y-Fedw.   

 


